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Stower Vale Pre-school

Newsletter Autumn Term – 2019 - 2
Committee Meeting

To be held at Pre-school on Tuesday 14th January 2020 at 7pm, everyone welcome.
Toddler Visit
The toddler group will be visiting us on Wednesday 20th November for water play and 18th December for Christmas activities.
Forest Area Visits
Visits to the Forest Area this half term, all visits will be at 9.30am-

Tuesday 5th November
Wednesday 13th November
Thursday 21st November
Monday 25th November
Tuesday 3rd December

Wednesday 11th December

Thursday 19th December
Please make a note of the dates that your child will visit the forest area and ensure they are wearing long trousers/leggings and long-sleeved tops (there are stinging nettles and thistles in the area), as well as weather appropriate clothing such as outdoor coats/sunhats and named water bottle.  Reminders of the dates will be put on the notice board.
School Library visits
The children will be visiting the School library on Wednesday 6th, 27th November and 11th December.  Your child will be able to choose a book and bring it home to share with you, please return the books before the next library visit, thank you.
All About Your Child
If you haven’t yet returned the updated ‘All About Your Child’ forms could you do so as soon as possible, thank you.

Funding
If your child receives childcare funding and you have not used all your funded hours please bear in mind that these hours are available to you and may be helpful with such a busy time of year coming up.  Please speak to Claire before the adjustment date of 4th December, after this date we will be unable to claim any extra hours unless you have already told us.

If your child starts their funding in the Spring Term and you are eligible for 30hour funding please remember to claim for this funding now or you may miss out.  The DfE sets out clear guidelines that codes should be applied for no later than:-
 
· 31 August for the autumn term
· 31 December for the spring term
· 31 March for the summer term
It is also very important that you continue to reconfirm your eligibility, HMRC do send out email reminders, but if you do not follow this up you will unfortunately lose your 30hr funding.
Easy Fundraising
This Christmas and throughout the year please remember you can help raise funds for the Pre-school whenever you buying on-line.  It’s very easy to do, copy and paste this  link to your browser https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/stowervalepreschool/ or follow the link at the bottom of the homepage on our website, or download the Easy Fundraising app to your phone.  There is also a short 1 minute tutorial on https://youtu.be/Sn2dsQGAe_w talking you through how the site works and raises money for good causes.  We have raised £209.32 so far so well worth doing!
Christmas Bazaar and Raffle
The School will be holding a Christmas Bazaar on Friday 6th December from 3.30pm, with lots of Christmas gift ideas and Pre-school will be running Santa’s Grotto.  Please do come along for a lovely festive evening.

School, Pre-school and Toddler Group are holding a joint Christmas Raffle, there will be some great prizes up for grabs and details/tickets will follow shortly.  We are also asking for donations, so if you have any unwanted gifts or toys that you would like to clear out before Christmas please do bring them to Pre-school, thank you for your support.

Harvest Festival
We raised £15.04 from our bring and buy table during harvest week, thank you to everyone for their kind donations.  The money raised was used for new stickers and colouring books for the children.

Nativity and Christmas Party
We will be holding a Nativity, Christmas Party and celebrations on Friday 20th December for all the children at Pre-school.  Father Christmas will be dropping in for a visit during the morning and festivities will begin at 10.30am so please do come along, no lunchboxes will be needed on that day, thank you.
Dates for the Diary
Toddler Visits – Wednesday 20th November, 18th December
Committee Meeting – 14th January 2020
Forest Area Visits – 5th, 13th 21st, 25th November and 3rd, 11th, 19th December
Library Visits – 6th, 27th November and  11th December
Santa’s Grotto, Xmas Bazaar – 6th December
Nativity, Xmas party – 20th December

Back to Pre-school – Wednesday 8th January
Please note all term dates and activity days are also posted on the Pre-school website

